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TO:  Commissioner Lori  Weaver – Lori .A.Weaver@dhhs.nh.gov 
  Karrin Round – Karrin.Round@dhhs.nh.gov 
  Jennifer Gallagher – Jennifer.Gallagher@leg.state.nh.us 
 
FROM: John L. Griffin, CFO, Treasurer, Tax Collector 
 
DATE: December 30, 2022 
 
RE:  Opioid Litigation Settlement Fund Distribution 
 
The purpose of this communication is  to provide you with this annual report of 
information regarding the Opioid Litigation Settlement Fund Distribution for the 
City of Nashua as of December 30, 2022. 
 
The City has received two distributions to date as shown below: 
 
June 2021  $27,223.40 
June 2022  $50,294.73 
Total    $77,518.13 
 
The City has disbursed four payments during September 2022 to the entities 
listed below: 
 
Revive Recovery $  6,611.00 
Stepping Stones $10,400.00 
United Way  $10,000.00 
Harbor Homes $10,000.00 
Total    $37,011.00 
 
The balance in the fund at this t ime, including interest  is  $40,583.35. 
  
The City’s plans call  for making another Award Availabili ty Announcement at  
the next meeting of the Mayor’s Task Force on Substance Use Disorder to be 
held in January 2023. 
 
CC: 
Jim Donchess, Mayor 
Bobbie Bagley, Director, Public Health and Community Services 
  

     Financial Services Division   

     Office of the Chief Financial Officer 
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From: John Griffin 

Sent: Thursday, Sept. 2, 2021 

To: lori.shibinette@dhhs.nh.gov; 

Karrin.Rounds@dhhhs.nh.gov; 
Jennifer.Gallagher@leg.state.nh.us 
 

RE: Opioid Litigation Settlement Fund Distribution 

Dear Commissioner Shibinette: 

The City of Nashua received a 6.57% share of the Opioid Abatement Trust Fund Distribution in the 

amount of $27,223.40 on June 30, 2021. According to RSA 126-A:84, we are required to provide a report 

to NH DHHS on how we spent these funds on or before September 1, 2021.  

 The City of Nashua is in receipt of these funds and has not yet spent the $27,223.40. The City of Nashua 

is in the process of planning how to best utilize these funds. Please let me know if there is any additional 

information that you need. 

Thank you, 

John Griffin 

CFO Comptroller, Director of Financial Reporting 

City of Nashua 

229 Main Street 

Nashua, NH 03060 

griffinj@nashuanh.gov; 603-589-3173 
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